COMMUNICATION CA4.

ITEM NO. 4
Assunta Ferrante

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
Subject: FW: [External] Public meeting - applicant 1494096 (PUBLIC MEETING)

May 30, 2022

From:

Sent: Tuesday, May 17, 2022 11:45 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; DevelopmentPlanning@vaughan.ca

Cc: Access Vaughan - VOL <accessvaughan@vaughan.ca>; Kemi Apanisile <Kemi.Apanisile@vaughan.ca>
Subject: [External] Public meeting - applicant 1494096

Re:Official Plan Amendment File OP.21.030
Zoning By-law Amendment File Z.21.058
Attn.: Nancy Tuckett, Director of Development Planning
Todd Coles, City Clerk

| hope people show up to the public meetings, as unfortunately we are away on holiday and can't attend. We have been
residents in Glen Shields since January 1981. Our children grew up playing in the park and attending the schools.

The proposed major digging [underground parking? for how many vehicles?] and construction will be a horrible
disruption, with constant mess, heavy traffic and heavy vehicles for a very long time, a huge disservice and
inconvenience to everyone in this quiet neighbourhood.

There is only one road in and through and out of Glen Shields - to have it constantly traveled by additional large vehicles
is not even imaginable. School buses servicing 2 schools and parent's cars already have challenges parking and

maneuvering, without having additional, large construction vehicles traveling the same, and only, route.

The adjacent parkland will undoubtedly suffer from the construction phase dust and debris and will be irreparably
changed to accommodate such a large development.

Having an additional 200 residential units plus retail and other facilities in such a small area sounds like a nightmare of
additional traffic and cars, delivery trucks, shoppers, visitors to childcare and seniors facilities, etc, etc.

We sincerely hope that the planning department and council do not allow a project of this size and scope in our
community.

Elle Rosenberg and family
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